Community Congregational Church of Clinton Heights UCC
Minutes of the Leadership Board Meeting on October 12, 2022.  

Attendees: Tom P, Nicole F, Tracey P, Joanne B, Tina K, Julie K,  Bruce G, Bob H, Elaine W

Absent:  Cindy M

Meeting Called to Order:  10/12/2022 at 7:35 PM via Zoom

Tracey said the opening prayer.

The Secretary’s Report was reviewed via Zoom. Tina explained the 5 for 5 Program and how it worked as it pertains to our church. Julie made the motion to approve and Elaine seconded it.

The Council’s Financial Secretary’s Report was reviewed. It was noted that the AA group has not made any donations.  We will request Cindy to contact them to discuss. Also, Matthew advised he will no longer be able to pick up the bottles and cans for the Can Do program. Cindy has been taking the bottles/cans since church reopened. The report was approved by Tracey and seconded by Nicole.

The Council’s Treasury Report was reviewed. It was approved by Julie and seconded by Joanne.

The Deacon’s Treasury Report was reviewed. It was approved by Elaine and seconded by Bob.

OLD BUSINESS:

Julie spoke to ConsernsU who advised their storage area for turkeys has been reduced. Instead of donating 20 turkeys, we will donate $300 in Betty’s memory.  The money will be taken from the Memorial Fund.  Tracey will send a letter to Cindy, Betty’s daughter, to inform her of our actions.  This donation is separate from Rev Kathy’s request that a portion of her payment be given to ConsernsU.

Bruce, Tom, and Elaine are able to prepare the bulletin and presentation. Elaine will take care of them for November.  

The person who requested a baptism has informed us they found another church to perform the baptism. 

We have no further information regarding estimates for repairing/replacing the fence.

The following items on the previous agendas were not discussed:

The Property Committee (Tom and Bruce) stated the Inspector has requested a Lock Box be placed outside of the church with a key in it.

The window/door still need work, we need the installers to return.

Cindy is going to obtain the necessary forms to add Tom as the 2nd person who can access Vanco.

NEW BUSINESS:
Julie will locate the Holiday decorations and go through them to see what we should keep and use. She will contact member Linda to help make the decisions.  

We will resume Fellowship after church service on Nov 6, 2022. We will have Fellowship once a month, preferably Communion Sunday.  Elaine will host Nov 6 and she will make a sign-up sheet.

Tracey suggested we have a Christmas Eve service at 6 pm and invite Rev Kathy Johnson. Julie suggested we discuss with Rev Kathy about becoming a long-term supply pastor for our church. Tracey, Tom, and Julie will speak to her this coming Sunday, Oct 16. If she agrees, they will ask her to attend our Leadership meetings. 

Elaine volunteered to put new Welcome Bags together. Tracey suggested to have the Sunday School children put the Welcome Bags together, which everyone agreed was a good idea.

Tina will call Joe Daddy to see if he is prepared to plow for the church again this winter. 

Adam’s Roofing will be fixing the siding soon.  

REMINDERS:

Next Meeting Date: November 9, 2022 at 7:30 pm

Meeting Adjourned 8:38 pm.  Motion to adjourn was made by Joanne and seconded by Julie.

Respectfully submitted by Joanne Boel, Secretary

